
 

Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Education 
REGION III 

SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF BATAAN 

  
DIVISION ADVISORY September 21, 2025 
No. __238__, s. 2025 

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 
Chief Education Supervisors 
Education Program Supervisors  
Public Schools District Supervisors  
Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads 
All Others Concerned 

In reference to Division Memorandum No. 370, s. 2025, titled Capacity 
Building for School Testing Coordinators on the Administration and Utilization of 
Assessment Tools Used for ARAL Program”  this Office hereby informs all 
concerned that the first day of the said activity, originally scheduled on September 
22, 2025, at Amanda’s Resort Corp, is postponed due to the anticipated heavy 
rainfall brought about by Super Typhoon “Nando”, and the Southwest Monsoon. 

 
The new schedule for the conduct of the said activity shall be September 

23, and 26, 2025 at Amanda’s Resort Corp, Abucay, Bataan. 
 

Immediate and wide dissemination of this advisory to all concerned is desired. 
 
 
 
 

CAROLINA S. VIOLETA, EdD, CESO V 
 Schools Division Superintendent 

  
 

 

 

 
 

Encl.: as stated  
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